
 
Message from the Principal……. 
 

Kia ora te whānau 
 

God is love, and through the words of the Lord we are reminded that God loves us all.  Every human is part of 
God’s creation and we are all made in his image.  Our Marist values of Respect, Integrity, Courage and Humility 
are our guide for us to live that love.  The following prayer can remind us to work together in unity. 
 

Dear God, we pray for our churches, our workplaces, our schools, and our communities. 
 

We ask for your help in being a light in every place you’ve given us to walk.  Give us care and wisdom as we live 
and work with one another.  Help us to look to another’s needs before our own, and to always be ready to serve 
those around us by the power of your love within us.  Even in every dark and broken place, for the times we feel 
like we’re barely making it through, give us your joy Lord, your grace, and the powerful presence of your peace. 
 

We pray for all those in authority, for every leader of our nation, that you would give them your wisdom and 
discernment as they lead.  We pray that their hearts would be directed first to you, that they would recognize 
where their true help and strength come from.  We ask that you guard their coming and going, that you would be 
their refuge and their peace.  We pray that you would surround every leader with wise counsel, that they would be 
humble and kind, patient and loving through their actions and words.  We pray that their faith in you would be 
unwavering, strong, resolute, and firm. 
 
God Bless 
Sarah Gleeson 

 

Week 7 M.V.P.s 

 
 

Honey Zhu, Agnes Hardy, Victoria Esparza,  
Jharell Tohi-Katia, Sienna Guise, Sam Tippett, Toalei 

Va’a, Hanna Fuyala, Mischa Malaitai-Tunai, Rosie Perrett, 
Phoebe Perrett, Jack Turner, Charlie Dasent  

Week 8 M.V.P.s: 

 

 
 
Angelo Riley, Junero Tohi-Katia, Griffin Faust, Emily Jiang, 

Oren Parke, Leo Johnson, Patrick Innes, Sadie White,  
Kingston Sauaga-Uale, Bede Healey, Jackson Pardoe,  

   Jett Nash, Preston Stanley, Naea Williams 



GENTLE REMINDERS: 
Important Dates 
PTA Meeting​ - Wednesday 17 June at 6:30pm 
Year 6 Camp Meeting​ ​- Tuesday 23 June at 6:00pm 
BOT Meeting​ - Tuesday 30 June at 6:30pm 
Last day of Term 2 ​ - Friday 3 July  
 

Enrolments at Marist Catholic School 
Thank you to all those families who have filled out 
enrolment forms for siblings of current students. This is 
also a gentle reminder to do so, if you haven’t already 
done this.  
We also appreciate the support of our school families in 
recommending Marist Catholic School to their friends 
and whānau.  
 

Parish School Mass - Sunday 23 August 2020 
Our next Parish/School Mass has been scheduled for 
Sunday 23rd August at 10:30am, Sacred Heart Church, 
Vermont Street.  The same procedures will apply in 
regards to sending an explanation email to Miss 
Gleeson closer to the Mass if your family is unable to 
attend our mass. We hope, because we have provided 
the date so far in advance, that all our community will be 
able to attend. 

Moving to Alert Level 1: 
 

We would like to keep the mornings free for teachers and 
students to prepare so we would appreciate it if you 
require to speak with your child’s teacher you organise an 
appointment to do so or approach them at afternoon pick 
up. 

PROCEDURES FOR ALERT LEVEL 1……. 
 

● Washing/sanitising and disinfecting ​ of hands and 
equipment and surfaces daily, continues to be a 
priority. 

 

● Parents will be allowed into the classrooms 
 

● School will start at 9am​ each day and finish at 
3pm. 

 

● We encourage parents to continue encouraging 
students to walk up the stairs on their own in the 
mornings, if possible. 

 

● Drinking fountains will continue to be closed ​. 
Students must bring a drink bottle from home 
which they can fill up throughout the day, if 
needed. 

 

We will be continuing to have no whole school events 
(e.g. assemblies, school masses, sport) for the remainder 

of Term 2. 

Congratulations to the following children who 
celebrate their birthday in JUNE: 
Mischa Nuntoon-Tupou   Elinor Dadah  
Gabriella Guise               Sienna Guise 
Frederick Jancys             Oliver Jones 
Camryn Lochhead           Toby Jones 
Preston Stanley               Isobel Van Arts 
Alonso Esparza               Jett Nash 
Eula David                       Hugo Lloyd 
Genevieve Kirby-Swain   Emilie Davies 
Zebella Sinclair-Ford       Rosie Perrett 
Aliya Houston                  Sadie White 
Francisco Whiting 

--------------------------------------------------- 
We extend a very warm ​WELCOME​ to the following 
new students who have started with us recently: 

            ​Daisy Higgins          Elinor Dadah 
Selina Co                 Nikolas Harrison 

Activities which have started up  
in the last two weeks: 

MUSICAL INSTRUMENT CLASSES: ​Lewis Eady 
has started working again out of our prefab building.  If 
you are interested in your child learning an instrument 
please contact ​office@lewiseady.co.nz​) for more 
information 
 

BIKE CLUB: ​This group meets each week on a Friday 
afternoon - contact ​drakecj@gmail.com 
for more information. 
 

NETBALL: ​ Our netball teams are all set up for the 
coming netball season and are training in the mornings 
with a coach from NZ Netball - contact  
 

SPEECH & DRAMA CLASSES: ​Shine (school of 
confidence) has started up the sessions this Monday.  If 
you are interested in joining the classes the contact 
details are at the end of this newsletter. 

 

SACRED HEART PARISH 
16 VERMONT STREET, PONSONBY 
Sunday: 10.30am (includes children's liturgy) 
Vigil: 5pm Saturday 
Monday to Thursday: 8.00am 
Friday: 12.00noon 
Saturday and Public Holidays: 8.00am 

 

Confessions: 
Friday: 11:30am to 11:55am 
Saturday: 4:15pm to 4:45pm 

OUR LADY OF PERPETUAL HELP PARISH 
82 KELMARNA AVE, HERNE BAY 
Sunday: 8.30am 
Monday-Saturday: 7.00am 
 

 
Please continue to follow the 

guidelines of Alert Level 1 
when attending mass. 

mailto:office@lewiseady.co.nz
mailto:drakecj@gmail.com


 

SAMOAN LANGUAGE WEEK  
AT MARIST: 

 
In week 7 Marist celebrated Samoan Language week. 
The theme for the week was 'Tapena sou ōso mo lau 
malaga' which in English means 'Prepare yourself a gift 
for your travels'.  
This year's theme urges us to prepare for the journey 
ahead.  It highlights the need to honour, respect and 
share the gifts of our life's journey.  As Pacific Peoples 
when we prepare for travel, we take our traditions with 
us, allowing us to share our ōso (gifts) with everyone 
we meet along the way. And with these gifts we build, 
nurture and strengthen our language, culture and 
identity.  
Fa'afetai Lava to our Samoan students for sharing their 
gifts of their culture, language and who they are proudly 
to all their non-Samoan friends. 
 
 
 
 
 

Each class created 
their own Samoan 

Lei’s with the guidance 
of ​Sophia (Year 6, 
Cultural Leader). 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Preston (Year 6)​ sang the 
Samoan National Anthem 
for his peers in Chavoin. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Sina and the Eel 

Recount of the Traditional Story  
from Samoa 

The villagers have lots of coconuts. 
They were excited to try the coconuts. 
The eel changed into the coconut tree. 

By Tina (Year 1) 

 
Seron, Toalei and Lily (Year 3)​ shared some traditional 
Samoan dances. 

 

 
Brooke (Year 5) 

created a 
Samoan Museum 
of precious items 

for students to 
see. 

 
 

 
 

 
Elijah (Year 6)​ went around 
the classes sharing Samoan 
prayers and also shared a 
traditional Samoan weapon to 
our Samoan Museum. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Kingston (Year 2) & 
Mischa (Year 1)​ taught 
Bernard how to do the 

sign of the cross in 
Samoan. 

 
 
 

 

I le suafa o le Tama,  
ma le Alo,  

ma le Agaga Pa’ia.  
Amene 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RNkNqiC5W5U


 

 

 




